The Commercial Club held a meeting in the fire hall Monday evening. Among the things done was to vote the editors of the city in as honorary members of the club in recognition of the generous use of the columns of the local papers for the benefit of the club. We believe this t obe no more than right and the action of the club is appreciated. A committee was appointed to try and secure a farmers' institute at Cooperstown some time this month, about the later end. This is a good move and should be pushed to a finish. A report of the committee to secure funds for the advertising of the county was made on behalf of the booster club and a substantial amount was reported. The commercial club was asked to fatten the purse to help the county.